--- Forwarded message ---

From: May, Mindy K

Date: Thu, May 21, 2020 at 1:32 PMSubject: Additional

External Resource

To:

Dear Students and recent graduates,

Previously, I sent you an email in response to the University's announcement concerning the termination of Dr. Anthony Moore. That email identified various University faculty and staff who are available for you to speak to regarding this matter, should you need support. The response team continues to be available to you, even as we close out the semester and transition into the summer.

As you may also know, the Board of Trustees has retained an outside law firm—Husch Blackwell LLP—to conduct an internal investigation and audit of certain matters pertaining to Dr. Anthony Moore as specified in the Board's Statement of May 1, 2020 (https://www.cedarville.edu/News/2020/Board-of-Trustees-Statement-May-1.aspx). The Board has directed Husch Blackwell to use its independent professional judgment in conducting the investigation and audit, and to present its findings to the Board independent of any outside influence.

The Husch Blackwell attorneys working on the matter have asked that I send their contact information to you so that you may contact them directly if you have information that may be relevant to their investigation, including specifically, information relevant to their charge to investigate whether anything inappropriate involving Dr. Moore took place on campus or with University students elsewhere.

The attorneys are Hayley Hanson and Derek Teeter, and they can be reached as follows:



Whether or not to contact Husch Blackwell and share information is entirely voluntary. Should you choose to provide relevant information, Husch Blackwell will use the information in preparing its findings to the Board as further explained in the Board's Statement of May 1, 2020.

The attorneys have asked that you contact them by next Tuesday, May 26, or as soon as possible thereafter, if you have information you would like to share.

Blessings, Mindy May

Mindy May

Director for Student Development & Dean of Women Student Development **Cedarville University** o: 937-766-7855









